
TOWN OF THORNTOWN
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
August 19, 2024
7:00 PM

The August 19, 2024, meeting of the Council of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Council  President, Sara Fairfield at 7:00 pm.  The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., Thorntown, IN.  The Council and citizens joined together in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following were in attendance
		
Sara Fairfield, Council					
Bruce Burtner, Council			Frank Clark, Marshal		
	Larry Truitt, Council 			Max Allen, USB			
	Dave Williams, Council			Gary Moody, Ut. Supt.		
	Shawn McClintock, Council		Peter DeMass - RDC	
	Koren Gray, Clerk/Treasurer 		4 citizens	
													Guest Speakers:	  Dave Taylor, Jim Barrett – TLM Consulting Group
			   Oksana Polhuy, Dan Cutshaw – MS Consulting
	
Presentations/Guests:

	Dave Taylor and Jim Barrett, TLM Consulting Group, presented what their firm can do for Thorntown in regard to inspections of various types including residential and commercial, review existing ordinances, policies and procedures, assist Building Inspector in building the department, provide recommendations regarding growth.

			
Public Comments/Concerns:
		None

	
Department/Board and Commissions Reports:
(NO REPORTS THE FIRST MONDAY OF THE MONTH MEETING)
	
Police:	(Report previously submitted to Council)
	Marshal Clark reported Deputy Chief Babcock and his vehicle were involved in an on-duty crash.
	Marshal Clark noted the PD is installing new cameras at the PD.	

Fire: 
	No representative present

Advisory Plan Commission: 
              No representative present     

Building Inspector:
	Not present

Utilities:  
	Max Allen, USB, advised the Town would be in need of drilling a new well in the near future.  Shawn shared his feelings about who should pay for a new well.  It was questioned about how we can drill a new well if we are on the same aquifer as Lebanon and Lebanon has water concerns.
	Max has received an email from Arbor regarding the electric service for Westfall Place.  The discussion is in early stages.
	Gary Moody, Ut. Supt., asked the Council about the purchase of a new leaf vac and a camera at the pond.

Park Board:
	No representative present
	
	Storm Water Board: 
		Sara noted Stormwater Board terms are up.  Sara re-appointed Bruce Burtner to the Board.  Sara and Ben Strong are stepping down from the Board.  Replacements will be needed.

	Sanitary Sewer:  
		Dan Cutshaw, MS Consulting, provided an update on the Wastewater Master Plan.  
		Dan advised the Alley Mapping/Right of Way project has been completed.
		Accu-Dig will begin next week working on the Sanitary Hot Spot list.
		
Customary Items for Approval:
		Dave made a motion to approved the minutes from August 5, 2024.  Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 5-0.
		Claims and payroll dockets were signed.
	
Clerk/Treasurer:
	Nothing to report
		
Unfinished Business:

	 RDC– Bruce reported he has a lead on a School Board member to join the RDC.

	Lions Park donation – nothing new to report
		
New Business:  

	Oksana, MS Engineering, made a recommendation  of a water pipe easement involving 4 residential lots along SR 47.  Arbor is not interested in visiting with those landowners.  The Council would need to have discussion with those landowners.  These 4 lots would get water service and fire protection as a fire hydrant would be installed in this area.

	Oksana noted, upon receipt of the primary plat for Westfall Place, utilities were explored.

	Dan advised IDEM the IDEM application for the Westfall Place had been completed incorrectly.  He is working with IDEM on the correct information for the permit.  He did say a new well, pump and other misc equipment will be needed for the future needs of the town.  Larry asked about 2 separate systems, however, Dan does not recommend 2 separate systems.  Our current water plant should be fine.  MS Consultants will evaluate our water system.  Dave asked how far our aquifer reaches out.  Dan said that would need to be studied and receive well field data.  Dan explained that the needs of Thorntown are a different situation than the needs of Lebanon.  The capacity is the amount of gallons that can be pumped, not what is in the ground.

Other Business:
	Oksana is working on the UDO for the Town of Thorntown.  This project will take about a year to complete.  A timeline was presented.  She will be working closely with the APC.  She asked how much the Council would want to be involved.  New zoning districts will be created with this project.
	Sara believes the Council should be a pro-active group rather than a re-active group in this endeavor.  She asked Oksana to provide information to the Council on a regular basis especially if decisions need to be made.
	Oksana recommends several public meetings so citizens can provide some input.
	It was noted a Council person needs to be appointed to the APC.

	Shawn spoke with Steve at the Salvage Yard regarding holding the Town Clean-up Day. Steve is open to considering allowing the use of his lot.  However, he would need to see more support from the Town in regard to help.  A date has not been set.  Steve will need a little time for preparation.
	
				
Adjournment:

	With no other business to be presented, Larry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:31 pm.  Shawn made a second.  Motion passed 5-0.




____________________________________			___________________________________
Sara Fairfield							Koren Gray
Council President						Clerk/Treasurer



Date  ________________________________
